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THE OFFICIAL PUBLICATION 
FOR THE OFFICE OF THE 
UNIVERSITY OF NORTH FLORIDA 

VOLUME 2 NO. 23 

GROUNDBREAKING FINAL 

RSITY 

s 
CTS 
SEPTEMBER 17~ 1971 

The groundbreaking tomorrow (Yup! Tomorrow!) will seem to 
many of the guests like the beginning of a new University. We 
in the family know that it is really the culmination of months 
and, in some cases, years of planning and hard work. 

For this reason, we will be smiling a special smile, know­
ing that we have special things in which to take pride. 

An activity plan was distributed yesterday to all those 
assigned a specific duty at the groundbreaking. Attendance by 
all other members of the UNF "family" is totally voluntary. The 
host and hostess name tags imply no duties but will simply 
identify you to the guests as.a member of the University staff. 

Arrangements have been made for an indoor ceremony in the 
FJC auditorium if Saturday dawns a rainy day and the weatherman 
forecast no break. In such a case, parking accommodations will 
remain the same. 

Feel free to bring guests of your own and enjoy yourselves! 

PARTY PARKING PREDICAMENT 

The management of the Regency Lakes Apartments is con­
cerned about the parking situation for the party Saturday night. 
Parking around the party room is somewhat limited--but they 
have asked us not to park elsewhere in the apartment complex 
so as not to arouse complaints from the residents. 

They have suggested we park along Monument Road and walk 
into the complex. Of course, it all depends on how far you 
want to walk before the party and how far you're able to walk 
after the party ..... 



NEW FACES 

MARILYNN HAMRICK, new clerk-typist III in administrative affairs, 
was previously employed by the Division of Emergency Government--the 
State Civil Defense. That's her 1938 Packard out there! 

Another former government employee, MARTHA LANE, is a new clerk­
typist in the library. Martha was with the Social Security Office 
as file clerk before joining the UNF. 

A familiar face will become more so.c.KANATHA (KAY) WOOTEN, our 
switchboard operator has moved from temporary to full-time as of 
August 27. 

LUNCHEON REMINDER 

The luncheon of the month will be on Friday, Sept. 24---that's 
next week. Sign up for the course you'd like to bring, or donate 
some money toward the cause. The sign-up sheet and donation can are 
at the switchboard desk. 

UNITED FUND KICK-OFF 

President Carpenter has named Dr. Laurence Green, chairman of 
the department of pyschology, and Michael Powell, student assistant 
in administrative services, to head the United Fund drive for the 
University of North Florida. They will be kicking off the campaign 
on Monday, Sept. 20. 

DISNEY CLUB WANTS US 

The University is being considered for membership in the "Magic 
Kingdom Club", which is sponsored by Disney Enterprises. Membership 
in this club is an exclusive new way for personnel and their families 
to enjoy all the wonders of Disney World at family budget prices. 

New memberships are limited to qualified organizations with at 
least 200 or more employees. When confirmation of our membership 
has been received, membership cards will be issued to each full-time 
employee. 
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